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Retirement of Executive Director Daryl Wilson

Cromwell Property Group (ASX: CMW) (Cromwell) announces the retirement of Executive
Director Daryl Wilson with effect from the close of business on 25 February 2015. Mr Wilson
has retired as a director of Cromwell Property Securities Limited, Cromwell Corporation Limited
and all Cromwell subsidiaries.

For some time Mr Wilson has been focused on the development of a new investment product
outside of the property sector. Given Cromwell’s strong focus on property, and its status as a
REIT, the Cromwell Board and Mr Wilson have agreed that the most appropriate way forward is
for Mr Wilson to resign and pursue the growth of this new business venture independently of
Cromwell. Chairman Geoff Levy said that “The Board wishes Daryl every success in the
development and promotion of his new fund, and thanks him for the substantial contribution he
made to the Group over a period of 15 years.”

Cromwell will continue to focus on its Property Portfolio and Funds Management business and
its interests in the Phoenix, Oyster and Valad Europe businesses. The Cromwell Funds
Management team, headed by Cromwell Funds Management Limited Executive Director
Michael Blake, who has managed Cromwell’'s funds management for more than 10 years, will
continue to build Cromwell’'s $1.5bn Australian funds management platform.

ENDS.

Cromwell Securityholder Enquiries:
Investor Services Centre

1300 276 693 (within Australia)

+61 7 3225 7777 (outside Australia)
invest@cromwell.com.au

Cromwell Property Group (ASX:CMW) comprising Cromwell Corporation Limited (ABN 44 001 056 980) and Cromwell Property Securities Limited
(ABN 11 079 147 809 AFSL 238052) as responsible entity for Cromwell Diversified Property Trust (ABN 30 074 537 051 ARSN 102 982 598).

Further information and media releases can be found at the Cromwell website: www.cromwell.com.au



